BEFORE THE NORTH CAROLINA UTILITIES COMMISSION

DOCKET NO. E-2, SUB 1167 DOCKET NO. E-7, SUB 1166

In the Matter of:)	
)	DUKE ENERGY PROGRESS,
Application of Duke Energy Progress, LLC)	LLC AND DUKE ENERGY
and Duke Energy Carolinas, LLC Requesting)	CAROLINAS, LLC'S JOINT
Approval of Solar Rebate Program Pursuant to)	NOTICE OF MEETING 2021
N.C. Gen. Stat. § 62-155(f))	PARTICIPATION LIMIT FOR
)	RESIDENTIAL & NON-
)	RESIDENTIAL CUSTOMERS
)	

Duke Energy Progress, LLC, ("DEP") and Duke Energy Carolinas, LLC ("DEC") (collectively "Duke Energy" or "Companies"), pursuant to N.C. Gen. Stat. § 62-155(f), the North Carolina Utilities Commission's ("Commission") April 3, 2018 *Order Modifying And Approving Riders Implementing Solar Rebate Program*, and the Commission's November 6, 2020 *Order Modifying Fourth Year of Solar Rebate Program and requesting Additional Comments*, hereby notify the Commission that the 2021 participation caps for residential customers and non-residential customers have been met for both DEP and DEC for the first capacity window of 2021. The participation limit for first window of 2021 has not been reached for non-profit customers in DEC and DEP.

NOTIFICATION OF PARTICIPATION LIMITS BEING REACHED

As directed by the Commission in its April 3, 2018 Order, Duke Energy hereby notifies the Commission that the participation limits for residential customers and non-residential customers have been reached for both DEC and DEP for the first capacity window of 2021, and the Companies' websites have been updated accordingly. These limits were reached quickly after the enrollment window opened on January 6, 2021. A

snapshot of the website informing the public of the rebate limits being reached is shown as Appendix A.

Applications for residential and non-residential customers will continue to be placed on DEC and DEP waitlists in the event previously accepted applications are rejected. The Companies are continuing to accept applications for DEP and DEC non-profit customers, and the Companies will, in accordance with the Commission's April 3, 2018 Order, notify the Commission and update its website when the participation limit for non-profit customers is reached. As authorized by the Commission's November 6, 2020 Order, the application period for the remaining half of the total annual capacity for 2021 will open on Wednesday, July 7, 2021.

Respectfully submitted this 8th day of January, 2021.

By:

Brady W. Allen

The Allen Law Offices, PLLC 4030 Wake Forest Rd, Suite 115

Raleigh, North Carolina 27609

Tel: (919) 838-5175

Brady.allen@theallenlawoffices.com

Kendrick Fentress Associate General Counsel Duke Energy Corporation

P.O. Box 1551, NCRH 20

Raleigh, NC 27602

Tel: (919) 546-6733

Kendrick.Fentress@duke-energy.com

ATTORNEYS FOR DUKE ENERGY PROGRESS, LLC AND DUKE ENERGY CAROLINAS, LLC

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE

The undersigned hereby certifies that a copy of Duke Energy Progress, LLC and Duke Energy Carolinas, LLC's Joint Notification of Meeting 2021 Participation Limits for Residential and Non-Residential Customers has been served on all parties of record on the service list by either electronic mail or by deposit in the U.S. mail, postage prepaid.

This, the 8th day of January, 2021.

Brady W. Allen

The Allen Law Offices, PLLC 4030 Wake Forest Rd. Suite 115 Raleigh, North Carolina 27609

Tel: (919) 838-5175

Brady.Allen@theallenlawoffices.com

ATTORNEY FOR DUKE ENERGY PROGRESS, LLC AND DUKE ENERGY CAROLINAS, LLC



Renewable Energy





Important Notice

You may have received an email regarding your North Carolina Solar Rebate application status. This email was sent in error and may not reflect your actual rebate application status. Official notifications will be sent on or before Friday, Jan. 15, 2021.

Residential and nonresidential customer applications for solar rebates have reached the January 2021 program capacity limit. All additional residential and nonresidential applicants will be placed on the rebate waiting list.

Nonprofit capacity is still available.

The second enrollment period will begin at 9 a.m. Wednesday, July 7, 2021. Additional information will be updated on the website as it becomes available. Please continue to check back.

The preferred browsers for the NC Solar Rebate application process are Internet Explorer and Google Chrome.



Important Notice

You may have received an email regarding your North Carolina Solar Rebate application status. This email was sent in error and may not reflect your actual rebate application status. Official notifications will be sent on or before Friday, Jan. 15, 2021.

Residential and nonresidential customer applications for solar rebates have reached the January 2021 program capacity limit. All additional residential and nonresidential applicants will be placed on the rebate waiting list.

Nonprofit capacity is still available.

The second enrollment period will begin at 9 a.m. Wednesday, July 7, 2021. Additional information will be updated on the website as it becomes available. Please continue to check back.

The preferred browsers for the NC Solar Rebate application process are Internet Explorer and Google Chrome.